

Newsletter Summer Term

Friday 19th July 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

So here we are! We have made it. Another year has gone by and what a great one it has been. School closes today for the summer. If there is anything of any importance then please send an email to the school office and this will be received and responded to on our return to school. If you have any safeguarding concerns over the summer then please contact the Kirklees Safeguarding Partnership using the following details:

Duty and Advice – Quick Reference Numbers	
The following are phone numbers for Children's Services Duty and Advice Team.	
If you have an <u>immediate</u> concern for a child's safety, call the police on 999	
For professionals (24 hours):	01484 414 960
For members of the public (9am-5pm office hours):	01484 456848
For members of the public, outside of 9am-5pm office hours:	Please call the relevant services
If you are a child:	01484 456848 or Child Line: 0800 1111 (calls are free)

Similarly, if you want any support such as financial support over the holiday period then please check out our website and go to the parent's tab and then Dewsbury Hub. Alternatively, contact the hub manager using the following details:

Paul Jones

Community Hub Coordinator – Community Connect Dewsbury Hub

Tel: 01484 221000 Ext: 74292

Email: paul.jones@kirklees.gov.uk

I just want to take this opportunity to say a great big thank you for all your support over the last year. We really value it and look forward to working with you again in September. Have a lovely summer break and enjoy some quality family time and we will see you all back in school safely with the children refreshed and ready to go again on **Tuesday 3rd September 2024**.

Happy holidays,

Mr Blackburn.

<u>Dates for your</u> diaries:

School Reopens – Tuesday 3rd September

School Closes -Thursday 24th October

School Reopens – Monday 4th November

School Closes – Friday 20th December

School Reopens – Monday 6th January

School Closes – Friday 14th February

School Reopens – Monday 24th February

School Closes – Thursday 3rd April

School Reopens – Tuesday 22nd April

School Closes – Friday 23rd May

School Reopens – Monday 2^{nd} June

School Closes – Friday 18th July

Staffing Update:

As we made you aware last week, unfortunately this week we say goodbye to Mrs Haddlesey and Mrs Senior who have worked at our school for many years. We will all miss them but I am sure you will join us in saying 'Thank you and all the best for the future in your retirement.' We held a special act of worship in school and the children presented them with cards and gifts.

School Games Mark Award:

We are really pleased to share with you that we have been successful in achieving the Silver School Games Mark Award this year following our Bronze Award last year. Next year we are going for gold! The award recognises the success in promoting healthy lifestyles and getting more children active through high quality PE and play.

Keeping Safe, Keeping Healthy:

Over the past half term, we have been teaching the children how to stay healthy and safe. Please support your child/children over the summer holidays by keeping them safe, which includes online. Encourage them to 'TELL' if they are worried about anything. Our work has included online safety, health eating, people who can help in the community, water safety, road safety amongst others.

<u>Summer Fayre:</u>

Last week we all had a wonderful time at our Summer Fayre. Hope you enjoyed it as much as we did. We managed to raise £1200. Thank you everyone and thanks especially to our PTA members who have helped to make it a success. Your time and effort is very much appreciated.

Fire Station:

On Saturday 7th September ,11-3pm, Dewsbury fire station are holding a family fun day. Keep the date in your diary! See the flyer on ClassDojo.

St John's Stars

Red Class
Orange Class
Yellow Class
Green Class
Violet Class
Blue Class
Bronze Class



Weekly Attendance

89%
91%
<mark>93%</mark>
91%
90%
93%
90%